OAKLAND UNIVERSITY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

WORKING SESSION AGENDUM ITEM

July 9, 2003

SIEMENS ROLM / HICOM TELECOM SWITCH MIGRATION

Division/Department   Office of the Vice President for Academic Affairs and Provost

Summary
In December 2000, the Board of Trustees approved the construction of the School of Education and Human Services (SEHS) building, and the furnishing and equipping of that building.  As part of that project, the University purchased a new Siemens Hicom telecom switch to provide telecommunications services to the SEHS building and University Student Apartments.  The purchase price of the Siemens Hicom telecom switch was $170,252.40, and the Agreement for Products and Services was reviewed and approved by the Department of Purchasing and Risk Management.  

The existing Rolm switch provides telecom services to the rest of the main campus and is approximately ten years old.  While it is operating at full capacity, it is at the end of its serviceable life.  The operation and maintenance of two telephone switches adds to the infrastructure costs of the University.

This proposal is for the migration of all telecom services currently on the Rolm switch to the new Siemens Hicom switch.  

Action to be Requested at Next Formal Board Meeting
Authorize the Vice President for Finance and Administration to purchase the necessary digital, analog and trunk cards, licenses and programming, installation and labor, not to exceed $478,341, to move main campus telecommunications to the Siemens Hicom telephone switch.

The Agreement for Products and Services will be reviewed and approved by the Office of the General Counsel prior to execution and shall be in compliance with the law and university policies and regulations and shall conform to the legal standards and policies of the Board of Trustees.

Previous Board Action
At its December 6, 2000 meeting, the Board of Trustees approved the design of the SEHS building, and to construct, furnish and equip that building.
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Budgetary Implications
This project will be fully funded by the Telecommunications Reserve fund.  Migration of all telecom services to one telecom switch offers significant cost avoidance for the University by reducing the annual support costs for the maintenance of two telephone switches.  

 Attachments
A. Siemens Information and Communications Networks proposal and report.

B.
Proposed Agendum for the Formal Board of Trustees Meeting on August 6, 2003.
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